
STAND. COM. REP. NO.

Honolulu, Hawaii

~ , 2017

RE: H.B. No. 169
H.D. 1

Honorable Joseph M. Souki
Speaker, House of Representatives
Twenty-Ninth State Legislature
Regular Session of 2017
State of Hawaii

Sir:

Your Committee on Human Services, to which was referred H.B.
No. 169 entitled:

“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HOMELESSNESS,”

begs leave to report as follows:

The purpose of this measure is to:

(1) Establish a working group within the Department of Human
Services (DHS) to solicit donations and services and
assist in the development and regulation of policies for
the Next Step Shelter facility and its residents;

(2) Require the Office of Hawaiian Affairs (OHA) to
negotiate and execute a long-term lease with a qualified
entity for real property that contains the Next Step
Shelter facility; and

(3) Appropriate funds for the working group.

The Hawaii Public Housing Authority, Hawaii Kai Homeless Task
Force, and two individuals testified in support of this measure.
DHS, Department of the Attorney General, OHA Committee on
Beneficiary Advocacy and Empowerment, and the Office of
Information Practices commented on this measure.
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Your Committee has amended this measure by:

(1) Deleting the provision requiring OHA to secure a long-
term lease with a qualified entity for real property
that contains the Next Step Shelter facility;

(2) Removing the Chairperson of the OHA Board of Trustees
from the working group;

(3) Removing the provision requiring the working group to
regularly hold meetings without regard to Chapter 92,
Hawaii Revised Statutes, the Public Agency Meetings and
Records Law;

(4) Changing its effective date to July 1, 2075, to
encourage further discussion; and

(5) Making technical, nonsubstantive amendments for clarity,
consistency, and style.

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your
Committee on Human Services that is attached to this report, your
Committee is in accord with the intent and purpose of H.B. No.
169, as amended herein, and recommends that it pass Second Reading
in the form attached hereto as H.B. No. 169, H.D. 1, and be
referred to your Committee on Finance.

Respectfully submitted on
behalf of the members of the
Committee on Human Services,

DEE MORIKAWA, Chair
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State of Hawaii
House of Representatives

The Twenty-ninth~ Z~7~
Record of Votes of the Committee on Human Services

Bill/Resolution No.: Committee Referral: Date:

\~ \~ \-wS
0 The committee is reconsidering its previous decision on the measure.

The recommendation is to: 0 Pass, unamended (as is) ~i~ass, with amendments (HD) 0 Hold

0 Pass short form bill with HD to recommit for future public hearing (recommit)

HUS Members Ayes Ayes (WR) Nays Excused

1. MORIKAWA, Dee (C)

~
2. TODD, Chris (VC)

L
3. BELATTI, Della Au

4. HAR, Sharon E.

~F
5. KOBAYASHI, Bertrand

.-
6. OSifiRO, Marcus R.

7. TUPOLA, Andria P.L.

TOTAL (7) c
The recommendation is: V’Adopted 0 Not Adopted

Ifjoint referral, did riot support recommendation.
committee acronym(s)

Vice Chair’s or designee’s signature:

Distribution: Original (White) — Committee Duplicate (Yellow) — Chief Clerk’s Office Duplicate (Pink) — HMSO


